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withholding information about CIA 
activities in Chile. 

U.S. District Judge Royce C. 
Lamberth said he would sentence 
George on Feb. 18. He faces a max-
imum penalty of five years in prison 
and $250,000 in fines on each 
count. 

George, 62, a former CIA deputy 
director for operations whose ca-
reer was derailed by the Iran-contra 
scandal, took the verdicts stoically 
and, in a brief appearance on the 
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Clair E. George, right, with defense attorney Richard Hibey after jury's verdict. 
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the 	was trying to find 
out if there was any U.S. govern-
ment involvement in the flight of a 
cargo plane shot down Oct. 5 over 
Nicaragua while carrying weapons 
for' the contra rebels in that coun-
try. 

Asked by the committee whether 
a former CIA official, Felix Rodri-
guez, was involved in the resupply 
operation, George said: "I do not 
know that per se. I do not. Or any 
record I have ever read." 

A mystery witness at the second 
trial, testifying behind a high screen 
and identified only as "CIA Officer 
No. 7," said he told his superiors, 
including a top aide to George, 
about Rodriguez's active role in the 
resupply effort. CIA No. 7 said he 
spoke to George's aide on the 
morning of Oct. 14, hours before 
George appeared before the com-
mittee. CIA No. 7 did not testify at 
the first trial. 

Jury foreman Benjamin Vaughan 
said jurors found George guilty of 
lying about Rodriguez only yester-
day. He said they returned their 
other guilty verdict last Thursday 
when they concluded that George 
had perjured himself at a Dec. 3, 
1986, hearing before the Senate 
intelligence committee. 

At that hearing, senators were 
trying to pin down the role that 
White House aide Oliver L. North 
and his key associate, retired Air 
Force Maj. Gen. Richard V. Secord, 
played in the secret sale of arms to 
Iran and the covert weapons net-
work supporting the contras. 

Asked whether he could tell the 
committee what role Secord played, 
George replied, "I cannot." 

Jurors said that when they re-
ported a "partial verdict" shortly 
before noon last Thursday, they had 



decided on just three counts and all 
these votes were for acquittal. The 
eight women and four men on the 
panel returned their first guilty ver-
dict that afternoon after the judge 
told them to resume deliberations. 

"It was quite stressful," foreman 
Vaughan said of the deliberations, 
"but everyone ended up with hand-
shakes and hugging and real close-
ness. There was no bitterness." 

Hibey said he felt there were 
grounds for appeal but did not know 
if George could afford it. He said 
the costs of George's defense stand 
at more than $1 million. 

Echoing what other critics have 
said of Walsh, Hibey called the case 
an instance of prosecutorial "over-
reaching" spurred by a need to vin-
dicate the long Iran-contra inves-
tigation with "a costly prosecution 
which to date has yielded very little 
by way of results when measured 
against the expense it has 
incurred. . . . " 

The six-year, $33 million-plus 
inquiry has had its ups and downs. 
On Monday, the Supreme Court 
refused to hear a Walsh appeal in 
the case of former White House 
national security adviser John M. 
Poindexter. Its decision had the ef-
fect of reversing the 1990 convic-
tions Walsh obtained against Poin-
dexter, one of the main targets of 
the Iran-contra investigation. Walsh 
suffered a major setback last year 
when the high court refused to re-
view an appellate court decision 
setting aside North's convictions. 

Walsh has two prosecutions 
pending, the most important one 
being the case against former de-
fense secretary Caspar W. Wein-
berger on charges of lying to Con-
gress and to Walsh's investigators 
about notes he kept as the Iran- 

contra affair unfolded. That trial is 
scheduled to begin Jan. 5. 

The other case involves former 
CIA official Duane "Dewey" Clar-
ridge, who faces seven charges of 
lying about a secret shipment of 
Hawk missiles to Iran. 

The chief prosecution witness at 
both of George's trials was Alan D. 
Fiers, former chief of the CIA's 
Central American Task Force who 
agreed to cooperate with Walsh's 
office after pleading guilty last year 
to two misdemeanor charges of 
withholding information from Con-
gress. 

Fiers admitted grudgingly at the  

first trial that he had lied repeatedly 
about the Iran-contra affair before : 
making a deal to avoid felony 
charges. At the second trial, he was 
much more candid at the outset 
about the lies he told. As a result, 
jurors stopped taking notes about 
anything he said after the first hour ` 
of a two-day stint on the witness 
stand. 

Jurors said after yesterday's ver-
dicts that they did not trust Fiers's 
testimony. They acquitted George 
on every count that relied on it, in-
cluding two involving George's tes-
timony to a federal grand jury in 
1991. Walsh's office would never 
have been able to prosecute George 
without Fiers's cooperation. 

The jury also threw out two 
counts accusing George of lying 
about his "contacts" with Secord. 
Juror Margarita Quitania Torres 
said the panel decided that "con, 
tact" had to involve a telephone 
communication or active conversa-
tion between the two men and not 
just an introduction at the outset of 
one meeting, as the testimony 
showed. 

"It was a very difficult trial," 
Torres said. "People had to be con-
vinced on every single count. In 
every case, it rested on interpre-
tation of wording." 

Foreman Vaughan said the jury's. 
reasoning behind the two convic-
tions was simple: "When you go up 
before Congress, you'd better have 
your facts straight." 

Staff writer Benjamin Weiser 
contributed to this report. 


